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It’s very hard to believe it is alreadyMay and the time is flying sowemust be having fun! Let’s hope for somenicer

Springweather soon. Thanks for all of the support of recent fundraisers.We are now looking at refreshing our

games lineswith funds raised for the outdoor tarmac area for recess. Some students have been consulted onwhat

they are looking for. Wewill be refreshing all the game lines and adding somenewactivities for outdoor activity.

Please note our upcoming Family Fun Fair to celebrate a return to a normal year and an opportunity to enjoy some

fun activities in our school communitywith our very first Family Fun Fair Fundraiser! Funds raisedwill go toward

our school resources and our playground. Congrats to our eco- team for qualifying for gold status for eco schools!

In this newsletter, there is some key information on how to support your childwithmental health and
our upcoming events includingAnti Black Racismworkshops, EmpowermentDay, EQAOdates, Jump

Rope forHeart, and our upcoming Fun Fair. Please provide your class themebasket itembyMay 19.

Upcoming Events:

Date Event

May 1

May 3
May4
May 5
May 9
May 11

May 14
May 15
May 17
May 19
May 22
May 24-June 1

Gr 7 Immunizations/MentalHealth and EducationWeek
Tickets for Fun Fair available on schoolcashonline.com
Gr 6-8 Choir Rehearsal for EmpowermentDay
Gr 7-8 EmpowermentDay plus gr 6-8 Choir
OnlineOverview virtualMentalHealthworkshop gr 6-8
Anti RacismWorkshop for Parents 6:00-7:30
Anti RacismWorkshop for Students gr 6-8, 1:30-3 :00&Chess
tournament
Mother’s Day
Mock EQAOPracticeGr 6
Mock EQAOPracticeGr 3/ Gr 7Abuse Prevention Presentation
Basket Raffle items due/ JumpRope forHeart
VictoriaDayHoliday
Gr 3 and 6 EQAO



June 1
June 2
June 8/9
June 8
June 9
June 14
June 18
June 19
June 21
June 22
June 23
June 28
June 29

Family Fun Fair 5-7pm
PADay, no school for students
Gr 8 Trip Toronto
Junior Track and Field School
New JK student/parent orientation 9:00am library
Junior Track and Field CityMeet -U ofGuelph
Father’s Day
NewStudent orientation (HarrisMill, Eramosa)
National Indigenous People’s Day
Gr 8Graduation
Gr 7 TripMansfield (return 5pm) parent pick up
LastDay of School
PADay

Reminders …
Stay Informed!

● Use theUGDSBMessenger app to stay up to datewith all the activities and events at RockwoodCPS. Please

go to the app store and searchUpperGrandDistrict School Board. SchoolMessengerApp

● Followus on Twitter@Rockwood PS

Anti Racism Education Sessions

Please see the attached poster for our Parentworkshop onAnti-Black Racismon Tuesday,May 9th from
6:00-7:30 thatwill be held at RockwoodCentennial PS. Snackswill be provided by council. Please rsvp by
filling out the following link https://forms.gle/hqprToigtZa3c1Ai7 sowehave an idea for numbers.We
look forward to learningmore together about this important topic. The parentworkshopwill provide you
with information on how to support your children as they learnmore about anti-racism. The student
presentationwill be held onMay 11th in the afternoon for grades 6-8 students. Anti black racism
workshop.pdf

Mental Health and Education Week-May 1-5

Thisweek isMentalHealth and EducationWeek andUGDSB is celebratingwith the theme “STRIVE
Together! -MentalHealth and EducationWeek 2023!” “STRIVE ensemble! Semaine de la santémentale et
de l’éducation.

● StigmaReduction
● Truth
● Relationships
● IdentityAffirming
● Vision
● Engagement



Thank you to grade 11 student, JordanChang, fromCentennial CVI, for designing this year’sMentalHealth
and EducationWeek logo. Jordan’s creationwas chosen as the logo thatwould incorporate this year’s
theme, and our celebrations of the interconnectedness of community and learning, togetherwith our
wellness andmentalwell-beingwork.

Empowerment Day: May 4th

EmpowermentDaywas originally created in 2015 by students fromDraytonHeights PS. You can see
stories about the event on the boardwebsite:
https://www.ugdsb.ca/blog/thousands-of-upper-grand-students-to-come-together-for-empowerment-day/

It is an annual event that brings together 5000 students fromacross the school board, to gather at the
SleemanCentre, Guelph, ON, to hear frompowerful guest speakers. Our students in grades 7 and8will be
attending EmpowermentDay andhave an opportunity to hear froma variety of speakers including
OrlandoBowen, SpencerWest, Choir, Choir, Choir andClaraHughes.

OrlandoBowen is amotivational speakerwho inspires teamwork and advocates for anti-black racism.
SpencerWest is an activist for ableismaswell as lgbtq+ rights. Hewill help us consider howdigital spaces
can be used for positive change andwhatwe can do to support others. Choir! Choir! Choir! are two
musicians that have inspiredmany into crowd sing-a-longs. Both have promoted the idea of inclusivity
while having fun participating in activities thatmay push us out of our comfort zone. ClaraHughes is a
mental health activistwho shares her inspirational story and journey aswell as her addiction towinning
and the impact it has had onher.

RCPS Grade 6-8 Choir Opens UGDSB Empowerment Day 2023! May 4th

Weare thrilled and honoured to have been asked to open up this year’s 2023UGDSBEmpowermentDay.
TheRCPSGrade 6-8 Choirwill warmup the stage for Choir! Choir! Choir! and sing for 5000 students!Way
to go and congratulations toMrs.McCabe andMmeRafalowski on their leadershipwith our band and choir
performanceswinning usGold at Kiwanis! Thiswill be another opportunity to showcase our students’
amazing skills! They practice at the SleemanCenter onMay 3rd also.

Mental Health workshop May 5th

Wehave a virtualMental healthworkshop provided byYouthSpeak scheduled for Friday,May 5th from
1:40-2:40 forGrades 6-8. The topic is OnlineOverdrive. Thanks toMs. Soper for organizing this event and

for applying and receiving a grant toward this presentation.



This one-hour assemblywill provide studentswith a deeper look into the impact that online usemayhave
on theirmental health and overallwell-being. Youth Speakers sharing their personal stories of howonline
use affected their self-esteem, choices, social groups, and self-concept. Studentswill leavewith a greater
understanding of the choices they aremaking online and how to interact and use technology in a healthier
way.

EQAO Gr 3&6 May 24-June 1st

Students in grades 3 and 6will bewriting EQAO fromMay24-June 1stwith amake-up day onMonday
June 5th for any absent students. We are currently looking for a fewparents to helpwith scribingwhich is
recording student ideas. There is scribe training provided and youwould be requested to help support
studentswhoneed assistance. Please have students at school on time forwriting EQAOand avoid any
absences if possible to ensure they have the best opportunity for success.

RCPS Family Fun Fair fundraiser-Thursday, June 1 (5 -7:00 p.m.)

Fun Fair tickets are nowavailable on School CashOnline onMay 1st. This family oriented eveningwill take
place on Thursday June 1st, from5-7pmwith games, prizes, food and drink including a student organized
bake sale, raffle baskets and a silent auction. Therewill be a cost of $5 for a games card via school cash
online, or $8 at the door. Thiswill give students access to all of our games (geared to all ages at RCPS) and a
prize for completing them! You can also purchase raffle tickets for our class baskets at a cost of $1 each.
Game cards and raffle ticketswill be available to pick up on June 1st at the school by student last name.
RCPS Fun Fair.png Please bring cashwith you for the bake sale, additional tickets and thewheel of
unfortunate events for staff ... more details to follow. New JK students and students coming next year
fromHarrisMill and Eramosa are also invitedwith their families. This is a Rockwood PS event and not open
to thewhole community aswewant to keep our attendance numbersmanageable. Thanks to Bianca
Chambers, CathyKeleher and parents for helping to organize this eventwith the Principal. Please email
Bianca Chambers biancawarkus@gmail.com if youwould like to help.

Thank you to our amazing parents Bianca, Becky, Steve, Kali, Daniela andKarenwhohave volunteered
manyhours to support our Sub and PizzaDays this year! We couldn’t have done itwithout you so un
grandMERCI BEAUCOUP! Thank you to parents for supporting these programs as they also raisemoney
for our school.



Class Raffle Baskets

Weare also requesting that families please send in an item related to their class themebasket for their
class raffle basket byMay 19th. See the attached themes andwe appreciate any support that can be
provided. Gift ThemeBaskets-Fun Fair.pdf . These basketswill be raffled at our Fun Fair on June 1st!



Auction items:Wehave over 40 items already donated! Thank youRCPS!We are still accepting donations
such as gift cards, donations for services, new items that youmaynot need etc. This is a greatway to
showcase and advertise your business at our silent auction. It’s going to be a lot of fun!

Extra Curricular programs

The Junior Track and Fieldmeet is scheduled for June 8,with a rain date of June 9. The City Track and Field
date for Juniors is June 14th held at theUniversity of Guelph.

Intermediate Extra Curriculars

Mme. Chaves has been busy getting our chess players ready for their tournament onMay 11th at Credit
Meadows Public School. Thank you toMme. Chaves for preparing our chess students.

Our Intermediate badminton teamhas been busy training for the upcoming tournament onMay 17 at
CentreWellingtonDistrictHigh School.Ms. Pitcher andMrs. Soper are enjoying coaching the team. Thank
you to themboth for offering such a great opportunity for our students and for training themwith
practices after school.

The Intermediate City Track& Field date is scheduled for June 8.We recognize that this is the samedate as
ourGrade 8 trip to Toronto, but some of ourGrade 7swill get tomove on to this competition.

The IntermediateGaussMathematics club is away to practice questions related to theGaussmath
contests. These contests are put out by theUniversity ofWaterloo every year to students around theworld
inGrades 7 to 12. Rather than testing content, as curriculums differ, the contest problems test logical
thinking andmathematical problem solving. This club ismade up of a small group of Intermediates that
has beenmeeting once perweek since the fall to prepare for the contest. This year, the contest runs on
Wednesday,May 17 andwehave about 20 students participating,with somenon-clubmembers aswell.
The studentswriting the testwill write it at school on that day. The testwill be supervised byMrs. Betts
and theywill have one hour to complete 25multiple choice questions. Thanks toMrs. Betts for offering this
opportunity.

Congratulations to our Choir andBand - bothwonGOLDat Kiwanis. TheBandhas also qualified forMusic
Kiwanis Provincial Competition, this coming June. The bandwill submit a virtual recording and compete in
Provincials in June. TheBandwill be performing at RossMusic andArtsNight onMay 18th at 7pm. Please
come out and join us for this amazing evening ofmusic and also to hear ourGOLDenBand. Thank you to
Mrs.McCabe andMmeRafalowski for their leadershipwith these clubs and preparing our students for
success!

Wealso haveArt creators club, yearbook club,Math club, student voice club,Music programs for all students and
manymore programs for our students to enjoy thanks to our incredible staff for all their dedication and time to
offer these amazing opportunities and experiences for our students.



Mental Health Website

TheUGDSBParentWebsite for studentmental health andwell-being is active!! The newwebsite is:
www.ugdsb.ca/mhugparents
We are very excited about thiswebsite as itwill provide valuable information and resources for parents as
we collaborate in supporting themental health andwell-being of students atUpperGrand.

● UGDSBCore Beliefs

○ The connection betweenmentalwell-being and student achievement supports every

student’s academic and personal success

○ Well-being and positivemental health is a shared responsibility between students, staff,

families and community

○ Studentswill benefit froma collaborative and shared pathway of care

○ Aculture of caring and connectedness fosters positive student growth and achievement

○ Asafe, inclusive and equitable learning environmentwill enhance student success

There are child and youth counsellors in every elementary school aswell as some secondary schools.
Elementary schools also have access to counselling and attendance support. In addition to these in-school
supports, every school has a psychology andmental health consultant. Themental health staffwork in
partnershipwith special education, speech& language and administrators to support students and their
families. Ourmental health staff can also support connections to community agencies and referrals to
treatment as needed. If you have a question aboutwhat is available in your school please contact your
child’s teacher or School Administrator.


